
Goshen Township Board of Trustees 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

May 6, 2024 

Attending: Trustees: Daryl G. Flowers- Joe Sherman and R Allen Barrett  

 Fiscal Officer Tammy L Sherman 

   Zoning Officer Robert Wood  

Guest N/A 

               Not Present: N/A 

The May meeting of the Goshen Township Trustees took place on Monday May 6, 2024 

at the Goshen Township Hall, Daryl called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM  

Minutes were read and approved, Motion made Daryl approved the Minutes as 

presented. Seconded by Joe (3 yes- 0 nay 

  Tammy presented the following financial reports with the board members: bank 

statements as well as the Bank Rec for each month, Star Ohio & Quest statements, Revenue 

Status report as of 4/1/2024, Receipt Listing, Payment Listing, Appropriation Status by Fund as 

of 4/30/2024, Comparison of Budget and Appropriated funds report and Appropriation 

Supplemental report for the year.  

 Upon certification from the Fiscal Officer that funds were available, Joe motioned to pay 
invoices and payroll as presented. Motion seconded Daryl (3 yes-0 nays) With no further 
discussion, checks were distributed and signed.   
 
Old Business:  
McKendree Cemetery- 8 people stopped and watched the solar eclipse at the Cemetery.   
 
New Business: 

Fiscal officer completed the annual SLFRF reporting for 2024.  

Daryl reported Goshen will not be receiving Issue 2 money this year.  

C.H.I.P. program will be going for Hardin County.   

Joe will contact Elmer Amweg Sr. letting him know he can start mowing township roads at his 

discretion.   

Daryl motion to use SLFRF funds to pay for crack sealing, Allen second the motion. (3yes-0 

nays).   

Daryl contacted the State about water setting at 67/225, State will jet the block.   

Brief discussion about posting approved minutes on Township website for more transparency. 

discussion was tabled.   

 



 

 

Roads:   

TR 245 has cracks-crack sealing has been completed using SLFRF funds.   

TR 245 crack near the culvert.   

Bridge on TR 90 tree leaning across the creek.   

   

Zoning:   

Zoning commission members, Rodney Hensel, John Brien and Dave Middleton met to discuss 

solar, flag lots and windmills.  Flag lots would be hazardous for Fire Dept. 

1 permit was issued to A. Weaver.   

Committee:  

Trustee Barrett- GOOD!   

Trustee Sherman report the passing of Jim Litzenberg Grove Cemetery Superintendent.   

Trustee Flowers reported has filled the position of RN but still needs an Information Officer.   

 

 There being no further business brought before the Board, Joe motioned to adjourn the 

meeting at 6:08PM. Second by Allen motion carried.   

                 

 The next Regular Meeting of the Goshen Township Board of Trustees will be held 

Monday, June 3, 2024 – 5:30 PM at the Goshen Township Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted,     

 

____________________________   _____________________________ 

R. Allen Barrett, Chairman    Tammy L Sherman, Fiscal Officer 

___________________________                                          ________________________________ 

Daryl G. Flowers, Trustee                                                 Joseph C. Sherman, Trustee 


